
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2023 / 008                            Dated    9.2.2023 

To 

The Commissioner 

Coal Mines Provident Fund Organization, 

Police Lines, 

Dhanbad – 826001 

(JHARKHAND) 

 

 

Sub:   Issue of PPO in revised format for all pensioners as per ATR on agenda Item No.IX of 174th BoT meeting 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

All India Association of Coal Executives (AIACE) thanks CMPFO for starting issue of PPO to pensioners in revised format, as 

Per ATR on agenda Item No. IX of 174th BoT. We are aware that it has been implemented with effect from 1-9-2022 and 

those retiring thereon  are being issued  PPO  as per the decision taken in BOT meeting. 

 

However, this is merely a token of the task initiated, considering the fact that approximately 6 lakhs of pensioners existing 

before 1-9-2022 are to be issued revised PPO. This is a mammoth task and requires clever planning for its implementation. 

 

We request you to kindly ensure a strict monitoring for smooth implementation.  

 

We shall be thankful for providing us details of agency selected/proposed for and the time schedule for completing this 

implementation for all pensioners. Our association and its members are ready to cooperate in the implementation if our 

services are desired by CMPFO.  

 

This administrative reform will go a long way to ensure peaceful post-retirement life of coal employees whose spouses will 

not be put to uncomfortable  situation for starting pension to them after death of the concerned coal pensioner. 

 

With Regards, 

 

 
P.K.SINGH RATHOR 
Principal General Secretary 
 


